Leesburg Tree Commission       
Minutes
The Leesburg Tree Commission met on Tuesday, November 15th , 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the main level conference room II at Town Hall, Leesburg, Virginia
Present:  Chairman Earl Hower, Commissioners:  Philip Marshall, 
                John Groothuis, Joe Garnreiter, Tom Stokes, Patricia Hatfield, Elizabeth Welch
Electronic Participation:  NA

Absent:  None
Council:  NA

Staff:      Bill Ference, DPW&CP
Public:  Noble Adkins  Chris Spigt
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Hower at 7:02 pm
APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 
A motion was made by Commissioner Marshall to approve the November 15, 2022 agenda.
Motion to approve: Marshall
Second:                   Hatfield
Carried:                   6-0-1
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
A motion was made by Commissioner Marshall to approve the September 20, 2022 minutes  

Motion to approve:   Marshall 
Second:
          Garnreiter
Carried:                      6-0 -1    
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Bill Ference introduced Noble Adkins to the members of the commission.  Noble was recently hired as the new urban forester and will begin work on November 28th.
SUBCOMMITTEES

Adopt -A- Spot Program
Earl Hower stated that the fall decorations should come down after thanks giving and the Holiday decorations installed
OLD BUSINESS
Town Email Security.
 Bill Ference reminded the members to visit IT to get their security key.  Only one has yet to get the key
Arbor Day Trees for 2021 & 2022
Chairman Hower showed copies of the new signs and stated that they would be installed soon
Tree Tour App

No status reported
2021 Commission Report to Council

Chairman Hower will send the draft to members and forward this document to the Clerk of Council
Ten Year Tree Canopy Study
Commissioner Marshall has located a contact who was familiar with the study.  He reported that it is incomplete and the school will be looking at how to send the information that they do have.
Treesburg.Org Cooperative Tree Planting Initiative
General discussion was held on this proposed joint effort between the Tree Commission and EAC.  Commissioner Marshall previously attended a meeting of the EAC where it was discussed.  The originator of the concept has left the EAC
Tree City USA
 Bill Ference stated has he had been in contact with the Arbor Day Foundation and started collecting information for the 2022 application. The information will be turned over to the new urban forester to submit the application.

Urban Forester Position .
 Interviews have been completed and the new urban forester, Noble Adkins, will start on November 28th.
NEW BUSINESS
None

COUNCIL COMMENTS
None
STAFF COMMENTS

Bill Ference stated that this would be his last meeting as liaison. He reminded the members to complete the online application if they need to be reappointed
COMMISSION COMMENTS

Commissioner Marshall shared a humorous  story
Commissioner Groothuis reported on the decline of white ash in Michigan.
Chairman Hower asked about possible deer protection for Tyler Wright memorial trees and reported the extensiveness of SLF in Pennsylvania
Commissioner Welch brought potted paw paw trees and encouraged member to take some home.
The December 20th meeting was cancelled by motion

Motion: Marshall
Second: Garnreiter

Carried  6-0    1 abstaining

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Groothuis made a motion to adjourn
Motion: Groothuis
Second: Marshall
Carried:    7-0 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 PM
